
Upcoming events 
Term 4, Week 10 

Term 4 has flown by.  It’s hard to believe that we have reached the end of 
the school year.  
 
We extend our heartfelt thanks to all the parents whose unwavering support 
has been invaluable to our school community.  Thank you for continuing to 
make our Palmerston Campus such a wonderful school.   
 
A special mention goes out to our remarkable class carers, whose tireless 
efforts and commitment have truly made a difference. Your willingness to go 
above and beyond for our students has not gone unnoticed. 
 
At the end of this year, we farewell Mel Ehrlich as she leaves to pursue a new 
role and Max Desjardins as he moves to teach French at our Middle School 
next year. We also say farewell to Mrs Kalikajaros but only for a short time.  
Mrs Kalikajaros is taking a well-earned break and will rejoin us in 2025.  We 
wish her safe travels.   
 
To our fantastic Year 5 students, as you prepare to step into the exciting 
world of middle school, remember that your journey doesn't end here—it's 
just the beginning of new adventures and opportunities. Your hard work and 
achievements have been commendable, and we have every confidence that 
you'll shine brightly in the next phase of your education. 
 
As we bid farewell to families leaving our college at the end of this year, we 
want to express our deepest gratitude for being part of our Palmerston 
Campus family. Your presence, participation, and contributions have 
enriched our school life, and while we'll miss you, we wish you all the best on 
your new path. Remember, once a part of our school, always a part of our 
family. 
 
This year has been filled with incredible memories, achievements, and 
growth. As we look forward to the new year, we carry with us the spirit of 
unity, learning, and compassion that defines our school. 

 
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.   I will be in 
touch in the new year with return-to-school information. Stay safe and see 
you all on Monday 5 February. 

 

 

TERM 1 2024 

 

Monday 29 - Friday 2 

Staff PD Week 

Monday 5 February  

Student’s first day back  

Tuesday 13 February 

Strove Tuesday—Pancake Recess 

Tuesday 13 February 2024 

Bombing of Darwin 

Tuesday 20 February 

Welcome BBQ and Information 

Nights 

 

Vicki Trathen 

Head of Junior School 



AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students for receiving awards over the 
last 5 weeks. 
 

House Awards 
         
Strauss    
Sadie Becker 
Peyton Stewart 
Stephanie Hickey 
Charlie Trouchet 
Georgie Woldseth 
            
Fenton 
Joy Carne 
Jamie Tengis 
Emerson Earl 
Grace Callaway 
Logan Trathen 
Payton Hamlyn 
Emilie Callaway 
Sean Staines 
Jack McKay 
Isobel McDonald 
Beau McDonald 
Colby Taylor 
 
 
Livingstone 
Marlee-Jean Marsden 
Noah Griggs 
Dexter Harding 
Vivan Patel  
Jase Hill 
Pippa Melville 
Gabriel Banaga 
Evie Griggs 
Layla Di Toro 
Annie O’Keefe 

 
 
Hughes 
Jordan Hodgetts 
Jim McKeown 
Azahla Eaton 
Isaac Harvey 
Elijah Trease 
Madeleine Commons-Fidge 
Brighton Jones 

 

 
 
 

FINAL HOUSE POINTS 

FOR 2023 

FENTON 1616      

 

 

 

 

HUGHES 1568        

 

 

 

 

LIVINGSTONE  1492  

 

 

 

 

STRAUSS  1203 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO STRAUSS AS THE 

OVERALL WINNER 

FOR THE COLLEGE 

2024 



 

 

2023 End of Year Awards 

College Value Awards      College Academic Excellence Awards 

 
 
Chief Ministers Literacy Awards 

 
 
Service Awards                                                                                      Achievement Awards 

 
 Year 5 Awards 

 
 

Transition Breanna Doyle 

Year 1 Logan Trathen 

Year 2 Erika Stewart 

Year 3 Marley Woldseth 

Year 4 Lara Boyle 

Year 5 Hermione Penning 

Transition Joy Carne Most Imaginative Visual 

Year 1 Sadie Becker Most Improved Reading 

Year 2 Oliver Penning Most Outstanding Communicator 

Year 3 Hannah Slarks Most Improved Oral Language 

Year 4 Christopher Lugg Most Imaginative Written 

Year 5 Tracy Tran Most Improved Writing 

Transition Mahlia Rossborough 

Year 1 Payton Hamlyn 

Year 2 Sean Staines 

Year 3 Ava Griffiths 

Year 4 Hayden Toll 

Year 5 Sofia Kassiou 

Australia Day Citizenship Award Stephanie Hickey 

Palmerston City Council Award Teiane Staines 

Ricoh IT Award Cobalt Pickering 
William Hore 

Transition Luca Ploughman 

Year 1 Jesse Madden 

Year 2 Romain Thielemans 

Year 3 Jack Inglot 

Year 4 Lani Trouchet 

Year 5 James Hewitson 

Transition Oliver Bowman 

Year 1 Thomas McKay 

Year 2 Jack Trahair 

Year 3 Daly Melville 

Year 4 Colby Taylor 

Year 5 Stephanie Hickey 



 

 

Christmas Concert 
On Friday of Week 9, we held our annual Palmerston Campus 
Christmas Concert.   What a fantastic night was had by all.  Thank 
you to all the parents, grandparents, and friends who came along 
to make it yet another successful evening.  What a great way to 
finish the year.   How wonderful was it to have our very first ELC 
class participating this year.  



Last Day of School Water Play 



 
 
 
 

ELC Graduation and Christmas Party 
On Tuesday of Week 9, we held our Preschool Graduation and Christmas party.  The children moving 
up to Transition next year received a graduation certificate and a gift while all other children received 
a certificate to recognise that they are the first-ever Palmerston Campus ELC class.   The children sang 
some songs for their families and even had a visit from Santa who brought along some presents for 
the ELC students.  

 

Library Christmas Activities 
Thank you Virginia  Abercromby and Barbara Kassiou for all the fun games and activities over the  
last weeks of the Term.   The students  had lots of fun with Christmas games  and fun activities which 
was a great help with all the rain and heat over the last weeks of School. 



Palmerston ELC  

 This term we had the exciting news of opening brand-new Palmerston  
Campus, Early Learning Centre.  

Staff put a lot of time and effort in the preparation for the ELC opening and 
would like to thank you families for being so patient, whilst we got set-up.  

We have had a fantastic term, getting to know all our children and families, 
whilst exploring our new environment.  

The children have loved attending Chapel, Library and Assembly and are  
always asking when they can go back.  

For our Unit of Inquiry this term, we looked at “Where we are in place and 
time”. The families were all asked to supply a baby photo of their child, so 
we could see how they have developed over the years. The children enjoyed 
matching who each baby photo belonged to.  

On Tuesday 5, December, we held our ELC Graduation Night / Class party. 
This was a huge success for our ELC, with all the children and families having 
a fantastic time. We were even lucky enough to have Santa come and visit 
for our party.  

We look forward to seeing what the future brings us.  

 

 

Sophie Blake 

ELC Team Leader 



Transition 
TJC have had a great end to the year, winning awards in two categories in the Territory’s Young Scientist  

Competition. Through their learning within the Sharing the Planet Unit of Inquiry, TJC created a CrocWise video 

to display students’ learning and share some useful tips. TJC won first place in the Year T-3 CrocWise category, 

as well as also placing first in the Year T-3 Scientific Communication Video category within the Territory’s Young 

Scientist Competition.  



Year 5   
  
The Year 5s have spent the best part of the term, readying themselves and 

then presenting their exhibitions. They all did a fabulous job and learned some 

interesting facts and developed some important skills along the way. Well 

done, Year 5.  

In Week 7, 5RK hosted a Mock Exhibition, followed by the real thing on 

Wednesday of Week 8 at the Cornerstone Church in Howard Springs.  



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

Year 5 Graduation & Awards Service 
In Week 9 we held the Year 5 Graduation and Awards service.  The students received their graduation 
certificate, PYP completion certificate, and a bible.   

For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans to prosper you and not 

to harm you, plans to give you hope  and a future.    

Jeremiah 29:11 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

Year 5 Graduation Dinner 
On Saturday night the Year 5 Graduation dinner, themed Hollywood Glamour was held.  The students 
and their families looked fantastic and had a wonderful time.   Thank you to the Graduation  
Committee Belinda Di Toro, Barbara Kassiou, Erin Hicks and Kylie O'Keefe for your vision and hard 
work.  The hall looked amazing.  Thank you to Kylie O'Keefe for organising the amazing videos for the 
students.  Also a huge thank you to the parents for your enthusiasm and participation.  

 



 

 

College Chaplain   

A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to the Salvation Army 

Christmas appeal.  The Salvation Army picked up the contributions at Chapel 

on 1 December and expressed their appreciation to the Palmerston Campus. 
 

Kyle Cantrill 

College Chaplain 

If you wish to contact Chaplain Kyle, you can email him using the address below: 

kyle.cantrill@ntschools.net 

Defence School Mentor 

Our Defence School Mentor, Mrs Ray-Taylor, is available to meet with children of Defence families at Good 

Shepherd Lutheran College. 

The DSM is a Defence-funded position aimed at supporting children of Defence families enrolled at the College, 

providing assistance and catering to the unique needs of the military lifestyle. 

Please contact the College for more information or to utilise this service. Alternatively, you can visit the ADF 

website: defence.gov.au/adf-members-families/family-programs-services/support-for-children/defence-school-

mentor-program 

Mrs Ray-Taylor is available as follows: 

Palmerston Campus 

8:30am - 2pm Thursdays  

on odd weeks  

(weeks 1, 3, 5, 7 and 9) 

Howard Springs Campus 

8:30am - 2pm every Friday 

Leanyer Campus 

8:30am - 2pm Thursdays  

on even weeks  

(weeks 2, 4, 6, 8 and 10) 

mailto:kyle.cantrill@ntschools.net
https://www.defence.gov.au/adf-members-families/family-programs-services/support-for-children/defence-school-mentor-program
https://www.defence.gov.au/adf-members-families/family-programs-services/support-for-children/defence-school-mentor-program


Stay Up To Date 

College Website 
goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 

College Facebook Page 
Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT 

facebook.com/goodshepherdnt  

Careers Facebook Page 
GSLC NT Careers 

facebook.com/gslcntcareers 

Instagram 
goodshepnt 

instagram.com/goodshepnt  

Linkedin 
Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT 

linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran- 

college-nt-incorporated/ 

Leave us a Google Review! 

Do you love our school as much as we do? Leaving us a review on Google really helps us to maintain the 

reputation of our great school. Simply Google Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT, and when our Google 

listing comes up, click ‘Write a review’. Your help is very much appreciated. 

Howard Springs Campus 

Cnr of Whitewood Rd and Kundook Pl 

Howard Springs NT 

Leanyer Campus 

94 Leanyer Dr 

Leanyer NT 

Palmerston Campus 

Cnr of Temple Tce and Emery Ave 

Palmerston NT 

Postal Address 

PO Box 1146 

Howard Springs NT 0835 

Phone 

08 8983 0300 

Email 
admin@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 

“For God so loved the 

world, that He gave His only 

Son, that whoever believes 

in Him should not perish 

but have eternal life.” 

https://goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://www.facebook.com/gslcntcareers
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran-college-nt-incorporated/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran-college-nt-incorporated/
https://www.google.com/search?q=good+shepherd+lutheran+college+nt&rlz=1C1GCEU_enAU1071AU1071&oq=good+shepherd+lutheran+college+NT&aqs=chrome.0.0i355i512j46i175i199i512j0i512l3j69i61l2j69i60.4486j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&safe=active&ssui=on
mailto:admin@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au


College and Community Notices 

Top End Lutheran Parish Worship Services 

St Andrew Lutheran Church 

14 Trower Rd Nightcliff 

Sundays at 9:30am 

For further information please contact Noel Due: 

darwinlutheranchurch@gmail.com 

darwinlutheranchurch.org.au 

 

Join Palmerston and Regional Basketball  

Association (PaRBA) in 2024! 

 All ages from 2 years up 

 All skill levels – competition and junior social 

 Supportive and inclusive coaches 

 

www.parba.tidyhq.com 

admin@parba.org 

0418 797 770 

Lutheran Education Australia 

Lutheran Education Australia (LEA) represents the Lutheran schools 

and early childhood centres of the Lutheran Church of Australia 

(LCA). 

LEA is responsible for the leadership, theological formation and 

accountability of Lutheran education across Australia and for the 

future of the schools and early childhood services of the LCA.  

Visit the LEA website for more information: 

lutheran.edu.au 

mailto:darwinlutheranchurch@gmail.com
https://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au
https://parba.tidyhq.com/
mailto:admin@parba.org
https://www.lutheran.edu.au/


 

 

 

Early Learning Educators – We Want You! 

We offer permanent full-time and part-time  

positions, ensuring flexibility in your career journey.  

If you're working towards or possess a Certificate III  

or Diploma in Early Childhood Education and Care,  

we want to hear from you. 

Good Shepherd values its team members and offers 

competitive salaries, recognising your dedication  

and contribution.  

Interviews may begin prior to the closing date. 

Applications close: Tuesday 14 November 2023 

Commencement date: Immediate start as available 

Are you an educator seeking a 

transformative career shift from childcare to 

preschool? Perhaps, you are a preschool 

educator looking to elevate your career in a 

stimulating school setting? Look no further! 

Good Shepherd invites dedicated individuals 

like you to be a part of our dynamic team at 

the Howard Springs Early Learning Centre.  

Supportive Environment 

Immerse yourself in an environment that prioritises 

your wellbeing and growth. We understand the 

demands of the field and provide a safe, supportive 

space for you to thrive. 

Nature-Inspired Learning 

Our centre is nestled in a serene natural setting, 

providing a unique backdrop for engaging education. 

Surround yourself and your students with the beauty 

and wonder of the outdoors. 

Career Progression 

Elevate your career in a stimulating school setting.  

Your skills, knowledge, and professionalism will be 

recognised, valued, and nurtured. 

Mentoring and Collaboration 

Join a passionate team of educators who champion 

children's rights and foster a love for learning. Benefit 

from mentorship by seasoned professionals within our 

wider school community. 

For more information and to apply, visit: 

goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/contact/employment  

https://goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/contact/employment


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

A School of Sport Education NT Championship is a competition between teams from regions in the NT. Interstate squad 
selection will occur at the conclusion of the Championship, and, if selected, students will have the opportunity to represent 
the NT at the National School of Sport Education Championships. The sports are AFL, Touch Football, Netball, Football 
(soccer), Athletics,  Cricket. 

Good Shepherd Lutheran College is in the Top End Region. Please note, AFL and Touch Football Top End Region trials are 
taking place in early term 1, 2024 (Other sport trials will take place later in term 1 and term 2, 2024 as per the table). The 
school does not coordinate attendance at these trials as they take place after hours, but if your child is interested in  
trialling, you can register to attend by emailing topendsport.doe@education.nt.gov.au or talk to Chantelle, the Top End 
Region Pathways Coordinator on 0460 036 646. 

Katie Reed 
Sports Coordinator 
Palmerston Campus 

mailto:topendsport.doe@education.nt.gov.au


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas  

and safe holidays. 

We look forward to seeing you in the New Year. 

From all the staff at  

Good Shepherd Lutheran College,  

Palmerston Campus 


